
Parkland PAC Monthly Meeting Minutes 
 
Meeting Date:  February 9, 2022 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:37pm 
 
In Attendance:  Jill Burres, Kristy Rose, Serena Brent, Natasha Whitten, Madison Jenneson. 
 
Acceptance of February Agenda:  Jill approves. 
Acceptance of January Minutes:  Natasha approves. 
 
We acknowledge that we share this territory with the people of Treaty 8.  
 
Principal’s report (Kristy Rose): 

• Hot lunch support program – we had a couple families that were very grateful for the 
offer.  Will the PAC support to the end of the year?  

o Madison – Yes 
o Natasha - seconds 

• Cancelled skiing next week – still can’t bring parent volunteers with us.   
• Grade 7 hoodies – in the past PAC has provided funds to pay for them.  There are 7 grads 

this year.   
o Madison – I’m ok with that. 
o Kristy – I think they used the gaming money for that in the past.  $70-75 each 

 
Madison  

• Nothing has changed with covid restrictions? 
o Kristy – Not at this time. 

• Facebook page – is that something worth revisiting?  To get the parent community closer 
again?  More opportunity for connection. 

o Natasha – We can police it better.  Invite only.   
o Kristy – I’m not wanting to have a school account on Facebook.  Maybe just a 

PAC page.   
o Serena – I’m still admin to all the PAC Facebook pages.  I do see the benefit for 

the public form for the raffles, etc.   
o Natasha – If you set it up business wise you can approve the post before it’s 

posted to the page.  It would be simpler to create a fresh new page.   
o Madison – Table it and we’ll make a decision at the next meeting.   

 
DPAC (Serena Brent): 

• Nothing to report.   
 
Indigenous Education 

• The council is willing to come to schools and would be more than happy to answer any 
questions about Indigenous Education.  You can contact me if you have any questions.  



• Moose Hide campaign – Brought up by a father and son; It’s a stance on women and 
children being abused.  MMI Murdered and Missing Indigenous women.  Acknowledges 
women that have gone missing.   

• The National Indigenous Ceremony will be coming up in March. Handing out certificates 
for high achieving students.  There were 2000 people on zoom last year.  We went down 
a bit in our percentage this year for Indigenous students who graduated.  This year is 
73%, 2 years ago was 79%.  20 years ago there was 38% Indigenous students graduating.   

 
Natasha 

• Didn’t get signing authority on the gaming account.  Have an appt. on Feb 14th at 10am to 
fix this.   

• In order to receive a bank statement I need to go into the bank, request our monthly 
statement, wait two weeks, then go in to the bank and they give it to me.  $8480 as of 
December 31st.   

• Gaming license B - We need to apply for it every time we do an event.  It’s relatively 
straight forward.  Takes about 10 minutes to apply. 

• What does everyone want to do for a fundraiser for next PAC? 
o Madison – Raffle card for something, ie. Binoculars  
o Serena – Split load of wood is a good one 
o Natasha – GC for flower nursery’s  

 
Next PAC Meeting will be March 9th at 6:30pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:18pm 


